FIREBALL /RED OF RIO  by Derek Butcher. in Bromeletter 29(1): 10. 1991.

Most of you know that I am talking about Neoregelia when I mention 'Fireball' so here goes with an interesting puzzle .

It all started in early 1960 when someone in N.S.W. imported a plant called 'Red of Rio' from Ralph Davis in the U.S.A. and we pick up the story in 1964 when Olwen Ferris obtained an offset .

Early
1970 Olwen received seed from Adda Abendroth via the Rio Botanical Gardens

called "A 
small red Neoregelia".  She raised three plants which she recalls as looking

similar but 
in a juvenile form. However, they died on Olwen 's move from N.S.W .
to Qld 

This information may seem tenuous but is circumstantial evidence .

'Fireball' came to Australia we know not when but must have been in the late 1960's. The name now being mentioned was Nat Deleon !

We know that both Ralph Davis and Nat Deleon have been mentioned as introducing 'Fireball' to the U.S. from vaguely "South America". We do not know if they had originally only ONE plant (which I suspect! ) or a selection. It would appear that Ralph. . Davis called his plants 'Red of Rio' & later the plants (of both?) started being called  'Fireball'.

Early 1980 Allan Ladd of Warners Bay obtained several specimens of both 'Fireball'  and ' Red of Rio' from Queensland and N.S.W. growers. He was looking for volume production via seed raising . Despite using all cross permutations and flowering induction to get ultra-fresh pollen he was unable to get seed to set .

He got out of his dilemma by crossing with Neoregelia compacta but that is another story.

Back to our problem.... .

(1) Both 'Fireball' and 'Red of Rio' became eventually similar looking because of similar growing conditions.

(2) The plants are self-sterile.

(3) Because all plants were self-sterile could they be the SAME clone?

Reading through the
 BSI Journals we find that Moir in Hawaii refers to  'Fireball' as Neoregelia schultziana but there appears to be no botanical description !

There has always
 been strong suspicions that Neoregelia 'Fireball' is a true species but botanists are loth to go to print if habitat details are missing.

Undoubtedly Neoregelia 'Fireball’ is very common in cultivation and rare in habitat . In view of Olwen's comments the answer must lie in the Rio Botanical gardens. Perhaps we

could get 
specimens of 
'Fireball' and
'Red of Rio' for Harry Luther to take to pieces

and to return to the U.S. with them. We may get some positive action. 

Finally,
before you 
say that Neoregelia 'Fireball' and 'Red of Rio' have been successfully crossed in New Zealand, I must point out that 'Rio Red ' is a Hummel Hybrid and could have been confused . We all know that Hummel never divulged parents !

Any other information you have on this subject would be greatly appreciated .

